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Warrnambool Special 

Developmental School  
 

OFFICE HOURS 8.30am ð 3.30pm  Monday ð Friday 

Newsletter  Edition 5 ð Friday 28/02 /2020  

Term 1                  Ph: 03 55 611 711 

http://www.wboolsds.vic.edu.au  

 

Official Opening of School ð Postponed once again!!!  
We have heard from the Minister of Educationõs Office that the 

Official Opening of the new school has once again been 

postponed and will now NOT be held on Thursday 12 th March.  

A new date has not as yet been set but we will let everyone 

know when we hear.  

 

School Council Elections  

Craig Haberfield and Russell McLaren have completed their 

term of office as Parent members.  Both Craig and Russell re -

nominated.  Sue Fraser has completed her term of office as a 

staff member and did not re -nominate.  There were 3 vacancies 

for the parent representatives, and 1  vacancy for the staff 

representatives.  At the close of the nomination period the 

following parents had nominated for the parent vacancies ð 

Craig Haberfield, Russell McLaren and Kelda Ind. As the number 

of nominations (3) equals the number of vacancies (3) an 

election is not required and Craig, Russell and Kelda are duly 

elected.  At the close of the nomination period the following 

staff member had nominated for the staff vacancy ð Chris 

Wearne.  As the number of nominations (1) equals the number 

of vacan cies (1) an election is not required and Chris is duly 

elected.  

We congratulate Craig, Russell, Kelda and Chris on their 

election to School Council, and thank Sue for her years of 

service on  Council . 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUNSMART 

It is our school policy that all our students must wear 

hats while at school during terms 1 and 4.   

Parents are requested to send a hat (with name) 

along to school for this purpos e. 
 

End Of Day School Pick 

Up 

Due to some confusion 

and late notification for 

student pick up at the 

end of the day:  

ALL messages must be 

sent through the school 

office no later than 

2.30pm. Thank you.  

 

Warrnambool Bus Lines  

55621866  

Christians Bus Company 

55629432.  
 

http://www.wboolsds.vic.edu.au/
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Pupil Free Days for 2020 

The following dates have been approved as Pupil Free Days where all staff will be 

continuing the training in the Berry Street Educational Model that they commenced in 

2019: 

 

Friday 20 th March  

Friday 24 th July  

 

Welcome BBQ and Parent Information Session  

A large number attended our annual welcome BBQ and parent information session last 

Tuesday.  The weather was perfect and highlighted the wonderful potential that our new 

school has in holding events such as this.  

It was also great to see our new school masc ot, Polly  Platypus, made an appearance!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR 

Monday 9th March -   Labour Day Holiday 

Saturday 14th March -   10am ï 12pm Community Open Day 

Friday 20th March -    Pupil Free Day 

Friday 27th March -   Term One ends 

Tuesday 14th April -   Term Two commences 

Friday 24th July -    Pupil Free Day  
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James Hughes received 

the Junior Primary award 

for being safe and 

responsible when out on 

Community Orientation.  

Nikita Trance  received the 

Senior Secondary award for  

implementing her new skills 

in being assertive with 

people she is finding 

difficult to deal with.   

 

Tamia OõGrady received 

the Junior Primary award for 

being a learner and 

engaging in the Multi 

Sensory room!  

Kira Bolam  received the 

Senior Primary award for  

providing clear explanations 

and opinions about learning 

topics. Well done Kira!  

Brandon Fischer -Grose 

received the Junior 

Secondary award for always 

being respectful and showing 

what it means to be a role 

model in and out of the 

classroom . 

Ari Mahony  received the 

Senior Primary award for  

being respectful in class 

and helpful to his 

classmates.   
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P6 rece ived the Food For 

Life award for using please 

and thankyou in the kitchen 

while making their wraps . 

Neeve McQueen  received the 

Sports award for great work 

keeping the balloon off the 

ground.  

 

Thank you Jet Dowie for coming in 

to chat about E GF and what they 

can offer our senior s econdary 

students.  

EGF are a disability service provider. 

They can help our young adults 

achieve their work goals with 

support and funding. EGF have 

kindly offered to support our 

Certi fica te 2 in Community S ervices 

students with their fees.   

Parents and carers should look for 

the brochures coming home for 

more information.  

Many of our students have found 

paid work through Jet, which  has 

continued after they have left 

school.  

You can also ring Lisa Lee if you 

need more information.  
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We have 2  students studying a 

Certificate 2 in Kitchen 

Oper ations as part of their VET in 

Schools apprenticeship.    

Here is Riley impressing the Tafe 

teachers!  

Great job  

In P.E this week we gave 

the kids in class balloons to 

play with so they could test 

their skills with how long 

they could keep the  

balloon off the group, or 

how  many taps they could 

achieve.  

Here is a photo of some of 

the rubbish the kids from S5 

and S6 c ollected instead of 

getting in the water at the 

beach.  

We took the kids out to the 

Tozer Memorial forest. They 

were able to explore the 

area and see what they 

could find.  

Jack found a Rhino beetle.  
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On Tuesdays and Wednesdayõs Senior Secondary S8 attend Tafe.  

We went to the innovation hub to experiment with the amazing technology we have 

access to.  

We have 3 expectations at Tafe to add to our school values.  

All 3 are helping us become valued young adults.  
 


